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1. The meeting was called to:order at 4.30 in the Provost Conference 
Room, 17th Floor, the Hunter College East Building, Lexington Avenue at 
68th Street. 

£repent: Robert Boehm, John L.S. Holloman, George Houser, Gail Hovey, 
Tilden LeMelle (presiding), Robert Potter, Marvin Rich, C. Shelby Rooks. 

Regrets: M. William Howard, Margaret Marshall, Frank Montero, Peter 
Weiss. 

Staf£: Lisa Crooms, Jennifer Davis, Paul Irish 

2. Tilden LeMelle welcomed new Trustee, c. Shelby Rooks who was present, 
and noted that the ACOA Executive Board appointed the new ACOA 
President, M. William Howard to the Board of Trustees. 

3. A listing of the Trustees with affiliations was circulated. ·On a 
motion by George Houser, seconded by Bob Boehm, the following officers 
were elected: Tilden LeMelle, chairman, John L.S. Holloman, vice--chair, 
Marvin Rich, treasurer. 

George Houser took note of the tremendous efforts of Frank Montero in 
presiding over the Trustees for many years and his efforts to raise· 
funds. The keen appreciation of all the board members was expressed. 

4. The 1986 annual report was before the members and Jennifer Davis 
presented a summary report on activities of The Africa Fund. She noted 
in particular the fruits of The Africa Fund's long focus on corporate 
involvement in South Africa and efforts to clarify the position of the 
anti-apartheid movement in opposing corporate withdrawals which leave 
behind the products and technology of these companies. George Houser 
noted that Rev. Leon Sullivan would be facing a May 31 deadline to call 
for corporate withdrawal. The Executive Secretary noted the current 
chilling effects of the press censorship and continuing repression and 
detentions in South Africa. Finally she noted that the Fund had been 
notified that it had been granted Public Foundation status, which would 
facilitate some areas of our work. 
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5. Paul Irish reviewed a list of over $500,000 in expenditures for Sun 
City and other overseas projects which The Africa Fund had adopted. His 
report noted use of funds received in 1987 for ANC refugee projects, a 
health clinic in South Africa, and a partial redirection of artists' 
royalties from Sun City to the World Council of Churches to benefit the 
educational work of European anti-apartheid groups. The Board voted to 
accept the report. 

6. Jennifer outlined new projects being developed for the future. A 
brochure was being designed for a campaign to release the detainees in 
South Africa. The theme of the campaign was designed to mobilize 
Americans to "Unlock Apartheid's Jails". Discussion was under way to 
seek a prominent Chairperson for the campaign. The project was endorsed 
by the trustees. 

She also mentioned that we had been requested by the UN Council for 
Namibia to organize a national seminar on actions to support Namibian 
independence. This will take major time and focus in the Spring. Agreed. 

The Fund was continuing to do educational work around Mozambique. 
Working closely with a U.S. Video producer who had donated thousands of 
dollars worth of hoursJ we have produced a documentary on the activities 
of the MNR for US audiences, adapting a film originally made for Swedish 
TV. We are also discussing a writing project on Mozambique with former 
Research Director, Stephanie Urdang. Agreed to explore further. 

In other areas: staff continued to work closely with labor activists in 
several unions to strengthen educational outreach in the unions; work 
continued also in the health and cultural arenas. The Africa Fund was in 
close touch with CHISA and with members of NAMDA in South Africa, and 
would continue to facilitate visits of health workers to the U.S. where 
possible. On the cultural front, it now seems likely that the ANC's 
internationally recognized concert group Amandla might visit the U.S. in 
1988. Agreed that the Africa Fund explore ways in which we might co
operate with others on this project. 

7~ Lisa Crooms reviewed her written report on research and publications 
in progress. A copy of her report on attempts to evade even the mild 
sanctions in force was circulated. 

8. Marvin reviewed the end of 1986 results, which indicated expenses of 
almost $800,000 for the year and income just below that. For the two 
months of 1987, expenses ran $20,000 above income. The Executive 
Secretary indicated an urgent need for Trustee planning and support for 
expanded fundraising. 



9. General: A copy of the Africa Fund constitution was circulated. Two 
issues were raised for possible amendment. The Trustees have voted to 
elect to lobby under the Fund's new public foundation status, yet a 
clause in the constitution as originally written prohibits this. We 

.should amend to prohibit lobbying except as provided by law. The 
constitution restricts staff ability to ser~ funds overseas or spend 
over $1,000 domestically. The Trustees had dealt with this by adopting 
ongoing projects, but the constitution should be amended to better meet 
current functions the Fund had undertaken. Finally, the Trustees may 
wish to consider a closer association of the ACOA and AF names, e.g. the 
Africa Fund might also be known as the ACOA Projects Fund. This would 
involve further review. 

Tilden LeMelle referred to the need to hold a joint AF/ACOA Board 
meeting. Agreed. 

The meeting was adjourned. 
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